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My dear Trinity Family,
Love in action.

Have you seen love in the eyes of a new mother who tenderly cares for her little one? Even as that new and
committed mother raises her child, she commits herself to a life in which everything (literally everything) can
be altered by the little one that will journey with her. In the 35 years of being a pastor, I have listened to the
heartbreak of some parents who invested much love in their children, only to be disappointed with hurt and
pain. Love in action is not an easy thing.

During this season, our world will talk a lot about love. As Valentine’s Day approaches, it will also be a season
of gloom and pain for those who have lost loved ones, and those who have tried to scale the unreachable
Everest of perfect love. Love in action is not an easy thing.

To get a rough idea about how much America spends in the pursuit of love on one single day in the year, |
searched the internet with this question: How much did Americans spend on Valentine’s Day 20247 Here is the
answer that popped up, “In 2024, Americans spent an estimated $25.8 billion on Valentine's Day, which is
about $185.81 per person. This was a record high and was about $2 billion more than 2022.”

Obviously, love is a much sought after longing. A June 6, 2024, New York Times Post titled “How many
Americans still believe in true love”, notes that, “True love is still alive as 70% of Americans believe it exists”.?
I went on to find out how trends in marriage (which by God’s design is at the heart of human society) might
have changed. To the question, “what was the divorce rate in 1950 in the United States?” this is the answer I
found, “In 1950, the divorce rate in the United States was 2.5 divorces per 1,000 people. This means that less
than 20% of couples who married in 1950 ended up divorced.” To the question, “what was the divorce rate in
2024 in the United States?” This was the answer I found, “In 2024, the divorce rate in the United States was
estimated to be 41% for first marriages, 60% for second marriages, and 73% for third marriages”
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Whether those numbers are accurate or not, would it not be reasonable to conclude that little boys and girls
who experience the separation of their parents, go through much pain? Not to forget, that the adults involved
also face so much brokenness and sorrow. We live in a broken world. A world of broken promises, broken

dreams, and broken hearts.

As the people of God, we are called to be a people of love, maybe of more love than we can imagine. In our
February preaching series titled, “More love”, we will keep our hearts open to what God has to say. If by the
end of the series, some home would find healing from wounds, some heart would find strength to love again, it
would be worth every investment of time in prayer, music practices by the Choir, the Bells, the Revive
Worship Team, behind the scenes work by greeters, ushers, teachers, altar guild, coffee-fellowship, worship

committee, our team of staff and the pastor’s study and preparation times for sermon-crafting.

Pray with us that this will truly be a month of more love.

Love in action is a harsh and dreadful thing compared with love in dreams. Fyodor Dostoevsky?3

Enrolled and still learning in the Kingdom school of love,

Arun

1- https://nypost.com/2024/06/06/lifestyle/how-many-americans-still-believe-in-true-love/; 2- Genesis 2:24, Proverbs 18:22,
Ecclesiastes 4:9-12, Ephesians 5:22-33; 3- Philip Yancey, Where the Light fell, Convergent, New York 2023

2025 THEME:
Immeasurably more!

FEBRUARY’S THEME:
More Love!

February 2
The Basics of love
1 John 4:7-8

Holy Communion

February 9
Barriers to love
Ephesians 4:31-32

February 16
Best practices in love
Romans 12:9-10

February 23
In the love business
John 13:34-35

Ash Wednesday Service
Wednesday, March S5th at 7 PM
Includes imposition of ashes.
Preacher: Rev. Dr. John Smith
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THANKS FROM THE WORSHIP COMMITTEE
Thank you to the group who cleaned up and put
away the Christmas decorations at Trinity. It isn’t
quite as much fun as decorating, but we all felt
blessed to work in the quiet and holy space. Thanks
to Kristin Jensen, coordinator and to Ken Gable,
Tom and Cathy Baum, Kristie Leibold, Wilma
Rockey, Gia Murray, Irma Lovari, and Beth Sider.

Thank you to Jeff and Charlotte Wagoner for their
work on the candelabras for Christmas Eve and to
Dianne Schofield for her work organizing the
individual candles for the Christmas Eve services.

Thank you to the families who lit the Advent
wreath during Advent and also on Christmas Eve.
You added to the Advent season at Trinity. The
candle remaining on the side at the front is lit
during the Epiphany season.

FEBRUARY PRAYER FOCUS:

For young people to find true love by finding
the love of Jesus.




SUNNIER SIDE OF SIXTY LUNCHEON by Thomas Bowman

Trinity Church is a loving, caring, kind, warm, talented, spiritual church which has greatly enriched my life
over the years. Recently, I was the recipient of two gifts while at Trinity, both are very meaningful to me.

In September, I attended the Sunnier Side of Sixty luncheon in Fellowship Hall. A woman, who I do not
know, handed me a small gift she called "Little Jesus". I assume she made and painted it. I took it home
with me and placed "Little Jesus" on a shelf at my desk where I spend hours per day. Working on a project
looking downward I cannot see "Little Jesus" but when I look up, there he is reminding me of God's love
and care for me. I find that to be very comforting. That gift has been a blessing to me in my life journey.

Recently, I was honored to have lunch with Pastor Arun and Barbara Zimmerman. When we met at the
restaurant, I noticed Barbara was carrying a gift bag with tissue paper at the bag entrance. I was wondering
why the bag and what is in it but the tissue paper covered the content. After our meal, Barbara presented
the bag to me telling me it contained a Prayer Shawl for me. I was speechless for a moment and honored to
receive the gift. The shawl is crimson in color and the workmanship is perfect. There was a note in the bag
of presentation and that the shawl was made by Ardith McClure of Trinity Church. Initially I could not
recall anyone by that name but eventually remembered her as one of our choir members.

I asked Barbara to tell Ardith how appreciative I am of her talent only to be told she is with the Lord. It
was suggested I express my thoughts to her husband, Mr. Richard McClure. I did just that and received a
nice card from his daughter, Cindy Gardner, expressing their joy in her mother’s creation, bringing joy and
peace to me.

I keep the shawl on my dining room table where I see it many times a day. The shawl also continually
reminds me of God's love and caring for me. What a wonderful gift. The point I am trying to make is that
we do not always know who we are making an impact on but we are doing just that by the way in which we
live our lives.
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' Our Christmas Musicale brought together the musical gifts
of our Chancel Choir, United Bells, 8-hands piano players,
and the East Berlin Community Singers. Our Thursday and
Sunday presentations saw the coming together of a good
number of first time visitors to Trinity. Our guest soloists
also added much to the Musicale. Our gratitude to all who
participated to make the musical experience in worship
possible.

Contact Sharon Sheffer for more information.

FEBRUARY 17
@ 2:30 PM

y
Coordinator of Pray & Go: Sharon Sheffer

717-774-3137 (sesheffer @outlook.com)




ENTERING THE NEW YEAR IN WORSHIP

In response to a last-minute invitation on December 31, eighteen individuals gathered at Trinity to spend the
first moments of the New Year in worship. It turned out to be a wonderful time of sharing testimonies, looking
back into 2024 and looking forward into 2025. At the stroke of midnight, those present focused on the promise
cards they had received. It was a privilege to begin the year focusing on God’s promises. The group then spent
time in prayer - committing to follow the Lord and live for him in 2025. Pastor Arun shared a message focused
on the words of Philippians 4: 13; I CAN do all things through Christ who strengthens me. (NKJV). He used
an acrostic to share these thoughts:

C — Calm in every moment.
A — Ask in every decision.
N - “No” in every temptation.

Here are some responses from those who attended:

Pastor Arun, we appreciate you conducting the New Year watch night service, especially at short notice. It was
a blessing to attend a Church service on the first hour of the year with our family. Please consider making this
permanent. — Joshua and Kavitha Kanakaraj

Being in church when the new year came in was like being one with the Lord and both of us excited about
going into the new year He gifted us together! — Jan Snyder

We felt blessed being a part of the service for New Year's and really glad we could start the year listening to
God's word — Mark and Shruthi

It really gave me a time to reflect on my walk in faith for 2024. It also made me realize where I am lacking
with God and helped me speak to him about my every move and decision. In 2025 I will be focusing on talking
with him more, not only myself but encouraging my kids to speak to him when they feel scared or nervous.
And the I CAN acrostic will really help me with my patience. Being in worship was truly a different experience
- and to wish my church family a happy new year together while not paying attention to worldly things such as
watching a ball drop. — Lucille Martinez

I felt like being at church to bring in the New Year was the best place I could be. I was with friends worshiping
the lord and celebrating life. — Angel Snyder

We are look forward to continuing this service in 2025. Please do consider joining us on December 31, 2025.

February 9 STARFISH MINISTRIES
12:00 - 1:30 PM

Needs: hand warmers, cough drops, bath towels (gently used), foot powder,

men’s belts and gloves, NEW heavy socks, women’s leggings, men’s belts
and gloves, deodorant, disposable razors, canned meals, meats, soups, fruit.
Donations may be left on the Starfish table on the 1st floor. Please use our
Partner Number 50218 when donating to Community Aid! Thank you to the

Trinity youth and their leaders who served the homeless in freezing

Contact Carol Crossley
conditions on January 12. That day we helped 140 folks with 43 volunteers. for more information.



THE PRAISE CORNER by Todd Davis

“All creatures of our God and King, lift up your voice and with us sing,
O praise ye! Alleluia!
O brother sun with golden beam, O sister moon with silver gleam!
O praise ye! O praise ye! Alleluia! Alleluia! Alleluia!”
(Words: Francis of Assisi, ca. 1225; Music: Geistliche Kirchengesange, 1623)

CHOIRS Do you like to sing? Rehearsals are on Thursday evening from 7:30 — 9:00! If you like to ring, the
handbell choir might be for you. Rehearsals are on Thursday evening from 6:30 — 7:30. Perhaps there is
another way for you to praise the Lord through music? Feel free, anytime, to contact me directly!

Almost four years ago, I was encouraged to play the guitar. I feel so blessed to have done so. Although
playing the guitar is not my forte, I will continue to praise the Lord as I am able. (In another 47 years, maybe,
I’ll be proficient!) Wilma Rockey has encouraged me to play the hammered dulcimer. You will see the two of
us sometime soon in worship. I offer these two stories to give confidence to your decision to serve in the
music ministry. We can rehearse together and find your strengths to use your gifts in worship!

SUNDAY SCHOOL SINGING I am so very grateful for the opportunity to work with the Sunday School
children. The children sing well! With the leadership of Marissa and the Sunday School teachers, we are
working toward singing once before Easter and for Easter worship. The children have been introduced to hand
chimes. We hope to hear these instruments and others in worship!

MIDWEEK MUSIC CONCERTS Midweek Music concerts continue! Love will be our theme in February.
So many great hymns come to mind. “Oh, How I Love Jesus,” “My Jesus, I Love Thee,” “Love Divine, All
Loves Excelling,” as well as others! Concerts are on Wednesdays at noon and last approximately 30-40
minutes. Many, many thanks to everyone who attends and watches online! From music to trivia to jokes, and
even some poetry, we offer worship through music, reading Scripture, and praying. Come for all of this and
come for the fun!

SCRIPTURE AND SONG Please note that the church’s website has a link titled “Scripture and Song.” The
link is updated often! The selections you hear are brief, original meditations on a particular scripture and a
related hymn.

ALL CREATURES OF OUR GOD AND KING The above quoted hymn is found in The United Methodist
Hymnal, #62. The first two stanzas of the text set before us a daily and very regular rhythm of daily praise and
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singing: “sun/moon”; “rising morn/lights of evening.” The text emphasizes all creation praising God, and in
that creation, we see God and respond to Him with our songs of praise! A line to not overlook amidst the
praise-filled text is that in stanza 5, “Ye who long pain and sorrow bear, praise God and on him cast your
care...” This short line encourages us to find strength to praise God in the good and the bad. In conclusion, the
text of “All Creatures of Our God and King” ends each refrain with a three-fold “Alleluia!” The symbolism is
rich. The repetition encourages us to continue the song of praise throughout eternity.

ANNOUNCING BAPTISM CLASSES

We are planning to have an immersion baptism service on
Easter Sunday, April 20, 2025, at Fellowship Hall - immediately
after Revive. We are delighted for the gift of the new baptistry
that the Lord has provided - with provision being made for
warm water too. Those interested, please contact the church
office and fill your application forms. Pastor Arun will be
announcing details of the classes shortly. It is going to be a great
time of rejoicing. Join us as we celebrate the gift of new life and
the power of transformation for ordinary people and sinners like
us through the blood of our wonderful savior. God is at work -
in our midst. Amazing Grace, how sweet the sound!




LENTEN STUDY COMING by Pauline Peifer

During the Lenten Season everyone is cordially invited to attend the Lenten Study

on Wednesday evenings. Come and share together in a Fellowship Meal at 5:30

p.m. followed by watching the video series, “Tell Someone” by Greg Laurie. We T II

will conclude the evening by dividing into small groups for group conversation and e
discussion. The presenter, Pastor Greg Laurie, has had a very fruitful evangelistic someone
ministry over the last 40 years in southern California with Harvest Crusades and

calling people to find new life in Jesus Christ. You will find him encouraging and mp——

inspiring. THE
600D NEWS

The first session of our 6 week Lenten Study will begin on February 26 at 5:30
p.m. The following Wednesday will be Ash Wednesday with just one service in the
Sanctuary at 7 p.m. The following 5 weeks (March 12,19, 26, April 2 and 9) will be
devoted to the study. A nursery will be provided. This study will prepare us for
Holy Week and the Maundy Thursday and Good Friday services on April 17 and
18. We pray that you will set aside this time to draw closer to the Lord as we
approach Holy Week. Any questions, contact Bishop Pauline Peifer.
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A BLESSING FOR THE NEW YEAR - “REACHING OUT” by Barbara Zimmerman

The year 2025 is filled with promise and opportunity. The chance to make a difference. I'd like to share
with you a reflective observation: Many efforts to enrich another’s life begins with good intentions. The
real blessing for both the one who gives and for those receiving is given through our efforts to do all in His
name and for His glory.

I want to bring to your attention a ministry close to my heart. For many years, during the often challenging
calling of my nursing profession, I was assigned compromised individuals unable or unwilling to
communicate verbally. While they may not have responded to staff or even family at times, they would
respond to their occasional pet visitor. On those occasions, I was overjoyed, believing there had been a
breakthrough at last. Trinity has been blessed to have a most successful life changing, pet therapy
ministry. It is with gratitude to Sharon Marburger and Coco as they in engage in Caring Hearts Pet
Therapy and The Alliance of Therapy Dogs. We are thankful, too, for her husband, Russ, who encourages
and supports this ministry. When all seems lost and hopeless, Coco brings joy to nursing homes, home-
bound members and patients needing a little extra support.

The longed for, prayed for interaction and healing is rewarding for care givers
too! Pets like Coco often engage in library and elementary reading programs,
Emotional Support and Special Needs Classes and even in challenging
situations where witnesses are intimidated by court procedures.

Sometimes, only one of God’s little creature can reach the otherwise
unreachable and disenfranchised. @~ While we don’t understand the inner
workings of the mind, God once again provides the way. Our sincere
appreciation to Sharon, Coco, and Russ for reaching out with love to make a
difference.




HEALTHY TENSIONS by Jamie Bream

“But in fact God has placed the parts in the body, every one of them, just as He wanted them to be.
If they were all one part, where would the body be? As it is, there are many parts, but one body.”
1 Corinthians 12:18-21

Over the course of the last year, our Revive worship and media teams have been reading and discussing
Bob Kauflin’s Worship Matters as a group. The book, primarily written for worship leaders and teams, is
divided into four sections: The Leader, The Task, Healthy Tensions, and Right Relationships; as of this
writing, we are in the middle of Healthy Tensions. Kauflin, in his introduction to this section, writes that
tensions in worship are like the tension in a volleyball net: “the net [can] be set up only when there [is] a
healthy tension between both poles”. 1 You see, you can’t set up a volleyball net by yourself because you
need tension in the net and between the posts to keep them all upright. Without tension, the entire assembly
will fall. This is a visual example of the importance of tension in worship.

Throughout the section, Kauflin covers several different sets of tensions, including Head and Heart
(doctrine versus emotion), Internal and External (how people express themselves), and Planned and
Spontaneous (following the plan versus going off the plan). Of course, each person or church will likely
have a preference for one side of each tension, as is seen with Trinity’s two services. The Sanctuary
(traditional) service usually leans towards the first term in each tension, while the Revive (contemporary)
service usually leans toward the second. Of course, overemphasis on either end of the tension can end in
disaster, as in the case of Head versus Heart. Overemphasis on doctrine will lead to a theologically
orthodox but emotionally dead church, more impressed with doctrinal formulations than with Jesus.
Overemphasis on emotion will lead to a desire for a good feeling and an experience rather than a desire for
God, regardless of how it is obtained. Either way, the volleyball net has fallen. “Isn’t there a way to
appreciate both perspectives - in tension together?” Kauflin asks. “Shouldn’t we think of these as both/and
issues rather than either/or?”. 2 Of course we should!

Kauflin’s goal in examining tensions in worship is not to try and make them all perfectly balanced - rather,
it is to learn to “understand, pursue, and enjoy all the ways God has enabled us to worship Him”. 31t’s the
same concept that Paul writes about in 1 Corinthians 12: the body is unified, but also diversified. “If the
whole body were an eye, where would the sense of hearing be?” (1 Cor. 12:17a). If all of worship were
doctrine-based, where would the emotion be? “But God has put the body together” Paul writes. “There
should be no division in the body, but that its parts should have equal concern for each other” (1 Cor.
12:24b-25). The different tensions, just as the different parts of the body, must have equal concern for one
another. The tensions must be kept tense so that “God [can] be worshiped and His people [can] be built up”
through the many different ways He has provided, “all for His glory”. 4

1- Bob Kauflin, Worship Matters (Wheaton, IL: Crossway Books, 2008), 156; 2- Ibid. 156-157; 3- Ibid. 157; 4- Ibid. 179
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REVIVE WORSHIP TEAM

As part of their ongoing formation in the ministry of worship, the Revive Worship team will experience
training sessions during the year. One such session; a brunch, conversations and prayer on January 18th.
Another would be, attending the PennDel Worship Conference in Pittsburgh on February 7th and 8th. The
team that blends youth, young adults and adults has been a great example of teamwork and faithfulness in
creating worship experiences for the glory of God and the blessing of those who attend in person and
online. We appreciate Jamie Bream for his leadership and work with members of the Revive worship team.



LESSONS FROM MADELINE MILLER
100TH BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION

Members of our choir were delighted and honored to sing for Madeline Miller and her fellow residents. It
was a wonderful evening of music, a brief word and prayer. Madeline shared that her faith in the Lord had
helped her along the years. She was grateful for having been brought up to believe that being at church,
every Sunday was part of her commitment to God. She observed that the age of clubs and distractions have
had their toll on Christians being in church on Sundays. Madeline is a an amazing witness to Christ and his
love and is a radiant person of joy and gratitude. Thought she would have loved to be with us in person but is
limited in doing so at this stage in her life, she participates regularly online in Trinity’s worship on her
tablet. (Talk of tech-savvy at 100! Way to go, Madeline!!!) We celebrate Madeline with thanksgiving.

l
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A NOTE OF GRATITUDE
Just a brief note to thank you
for my hundredth birthday
party. Your kind words and
lovely music was much
appreciated. May the Lord
continue to bless you.
Madeline Miller.

CALIFORNIA FIRE RELIEF

Trinity will support families in need
through the work of Samaritan’s Purse.
Please write “CA Fire Relief” on your
cash envelopes or in the memo line of
your checks. Thank you for your
support.

Seonct, Sister Meetog

C& 4 [ 15, 22, 29 i Contact Vicky Forman for more information.

February 15
10:00 AM - 12:00 PM

February we will be focusing on the importance of self care.
We are doing a short but sweet fun project to take home.

LENTEN BREAKFAST
Saturday, March 8, 15, 22, 29

@ 8§ AM Please RSVP to 717-623-6568 by February 10th
Register by calling 717-774-7146 | E-mail =
office@trinityonbrigde.com | Sign-up

sheet at Church | Go online to
www.trinityonbridge.com.  Enjoy great
fellowship over home-style breakfasts and
a 4-part series of conversations about how
the cross changes everything. Registering
early helps us serve you better. Much work
and advance planning goes into the
program behind the scenes.



2024 YEAR-END FINANCIAL INFORMATION

Great is God’s faithfulness. Trinity Church finished the 2024 calendar year financially strong, thanks to
your faithfulness and generosity. The following is a summary of the 2024 year-end financial information
for the General Fund:

In addition, through your generous giving through special offerings, Trinity Church was able to support
various charitable organizations and individuals in need both locally and around the world. Giving to others
through the Benevolence Fund for 2024 totaled $44,676.

Because of your support, we have been able to help those in our local community through the Love Box
ministry, backpack giveaway, Starfish Ministries, A.S.K. program, New Hope Ministries, Downtown Daily
Bread, Vickie’s Angel Walk, Neighborhood Center, Bethesda Mission, CCU-Help, New Life for Girls, the
YWCA Greater Harrisburg, Everstand Mechanicsburg Home for Children, and providing assistance with
food, transportation, medical costs and housing costs to 9 families.

Globally, we have been able to help others through donations to UMCOR, Mission Central, the CROP
Walk, Operation Christmas Child, World Vision, Commission to Every Nation (supporting missionary John
Williams Jr, son of John and Sandy Williams), OC International (supporting missionary Bruce Sider,
nephew of Ron and Beth Sider), the Voice of the Martyrs, Because International (the shoe that grows),
Philadelphia Dream Center, Our Daily Bread Ministries, Valley Light Programs, and support to the people
impacted by hurricanes Helene and Milton.

From our financial year 2023, we tithed 10% of our year’s excess income over expenditure to support
missions. We will be discussing the possibility for 2024 as well. Also with our existing pending repairs to
sections of our roof, air-conditioning needs, and potential costs in an older building, we would make every
effort to save any excess of income over expenditure in the Memorial Funds to use for such purposes as
needed.

We look forward to your faithful giving to sustain the ongoing ministry at Trinity. Thank you especially for
everyone who has considered tithing 1/10 or what the Lord lays upon your heart from your incomes to the
ministry of his kingdom here at Trinity. Your weekly offerings continue to add to the resources.

We thank God for all the ways he blessed Trinity Church in 2024. We will continue to strive to be good
stewards of all the resources he provides to us.

Trinity’s Finance team: Bob Rosenthal (Chair), Gordan Taylor (Member), Carol Wilson (Treasurer) and
Rev. Arun Andrews

FACEBOOK LIVE PRAYER TIME ONLINE

DATE TIME LEADER PURPOSE
February 4 8 PM Gen Lupold Praying together. Sharing & caring.
February 18 8 PM Pastor Arun Praying together. Sharing & caring.
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

VBS is being planned for June 16 - June 20 from 5 pm - 8:15 pm each day. Can you help? We need
volunteers to help with hospitality, logistics, crafts, Bible teachings, registrations, games, decorations
and sets, audio and video tech, praise and worship. We welcome donations in the way of sponsoring an
evening’s snacks, helping us with the cost of hiring the tent or donating any other amounts towards VBS.
Please write “For VBS” on your cash envelope or in the memo line of your checks. To volunteer or
know more, please contact Miriam Andrews. Let us pray earnestly that young lives and their families
will be touched and transformed by the love of the Lord and the power of the Great Gospel. Pray also
that our team will be blessed with all the energy that is needed to make this a memorable time together.

Also, can you pray for children that you can invite to VBS this year?
One invitation can not only change a life and a home but can give the

world another life that might touch our world as did Martin Luther,
Billy Graham, Ida Scudder, Fanny Crosby, C. S. Lewis or the likes! ‘ 2 2 5

DUTIES FOR FEBRUARY 2025

GREETERS WORSHIP LEADERS CHILDREN'S TALK
FEB 2 Kris Leibold Pastor Brooks No Children's Talk
FEB 9 Scott & Deb Copenhaver Mike DiMatteo Marissa Gable
FEB 16 Jeff & Kim Wakefield Matt Ickler No Children's Talk
FEB 23 Gordon & Paula Taylor Karen D’ Angelo Todd Davis
USHERS 9:15 NURSERY 11:00 NURSERY
FEB 2 Geor%g‘ﬁ;%i}gggr}lmd’ Jan Snyder, Tracey Williams Sandy Williams
FEB 9 George Karnes, Matt Ickler Jan Snyder, Nina Stoner Jane Gable
FEB 16 John Mickle, Barb Mickle Jan Snyder, Betty Caboot Charlotte Wagoner
FEB 23 Mike DiMatteo, Gordon Taylor Jan Snyder, Tracey Williams Millie Walters, Jan Ocamb

FEBRUARY
BIRTHDAYS



SUNDAY

CALENDAR FOR FEBRUARY 2025

FRIDAY

MONDAY

SUNDAY SCHEDULE
8:15 - Adult Sunday School

9:15 - Traditional Worship
10:30 - Coffee Fellowship

11:00 - Revive Worship and

TUESDAY

WEDNESDAY

THURSDAY

C\_Q_/a

Children’s Sunday School

Communion
Sunday

9

12 PM Starfish
Ministry

16

9:15& 1NAM
Brothers in Grace

Potluck Lunch
after Revive

23

3

10 AM Homebound
Committee Mtg

10

10:45 AM
Grandparent'sin
Prayer

17
2:30 PM Pray &
Go

24
10:45 AM

Grandparent'sin
Prayer

6 PM Leadership
Team Mtg

4

10:30 AM Tuesday
Morning Group

8 PM Facebook
Live Prayer Time

11

10:30 AM Tuesday
Morning Group

18

10:30 AM Tuesday
Morning Group

8 PM Facebook
Live Prayer Time

25

10:30 AM Tuesday
Morning Group

REMINDER ABOUT GIFT CARDS

5

6

12 PM FB Live Music 10 AM So N’ Sews

6 PM Youth Group

12

10:30 AM Celebrate
from Heart & Spirit

13

12 PM FB Live Music 10:30 AM Celebrate

6 PM Youth Group

19

12 PM FB Live
Music

6 PM Youth Group

26

12 PM FB Live
Music

6 PM Youth Group

from Heart & Spirit

10:30 AM Youth
Ministry Mtg

TIDINGS DEADLINE

20
9 AM Love Boxes
10 AM So N' Sews

10:30 AM Celebrate
from Heart & Spirit

27

10:30 AM Celebrate
from Heart & Spirit

14

21

28

SATURDAY

1

9 AM Communion
Prep

8

9 AM Worship &
Media Training

15

10 AM Secret
Sister's

22

This is a reminder that you can purchase Giant, Weis and Karns gift cards from the church office to give as gifts
or for your own use. We have them in $100, $50 and $25 denominations. Trinity Church benefits by receiving
5% of the proceeds for each card you purchase. We would be happy to receive your order by phone, letter or
email in the church office. We will mail them to you and you can pay for them by check through the mail if
you are not able to come to the office during the week. Matt Ickler also sells cards at Coffee Fellowship on
Sundays. We thank each of you for the many generous ways in which you support the Lord’s ministry at

Trinity.
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Please submit articles for the
March 2025 Trinity Tidings by February 13th.

Singing and makmg mefody in thezr hearts...

FREE TRINITY LOVE BOXES B

February 20 @ 9:00 am to 10:30

Please help to donate food to fill our love boxes. 3,850

Love Boxes have been donated to families. Many

blessings and thanks for helping our Love Box

families. They were so thankful for the Turkeys for

Thanksgiving and the ham for a great Christmas dinner.

Each family received a lap blanket made by Every
Stitch With Love and Sherry Peachey, Bishop Pauline’s Because of His Amazing Grace
daughter. Contact person: Carol Evertts 774-3207 February 16th

9:15 am and 11:00 am



